detecting bias

detecting misuse of
numbers

detecting overgeneralization

detecting unfairdetecting flawed reasoning
comparisons

detecting alternative
explanations

detecting unsupported claims

9-12
Insist that the key
assumptions and
reasoning in any
argument--whether one's
own or that of
others--be made
explicit; analyze the
arguments for flawed
assumptions, flawed
reasoning, or both; and
be critical of the

Use and correctly
interpret relational
terms such as if...
then..., and, or,
sufficient, necessary,
some, every, not,
correlates with, and
causes.

Notice and criticize
claims that people make
when they select only
the data that support
the claim and ignore any
that would contradict
it.

Notice and criticize
arguments in which data,
reasoning, or claims are
represented as the only
ones worth considering,
with no mention of other
possibilities.

Consider whether some
event of interest might
have occurred just by
chance.

Notice and criticize
claims based on the
faulty, incomplete, or
misleading use of
numbers, such as in
instances when (1)
average results are
reported but not the
amount of variation
around the average, (2)
a percentage or fraction

Check graphs to see that
they do not misrepresent
results by using
inappropriate scales or
by failing to specify
the axes clearly.

6-8

Notice and criticize the
reasoning in arguments
in which the claims are
not consistent with the
evidence given.

Be skeptical of claims
based on very small
samples or biased
samples.

Be skeptical of
arguments in which all
members of a group (such
as teenagers or
chemists) are implied to
have nearly identical
characteristics that
differ from those of
other groups.

Be skeptical of claims
based only on analogies.

Notice and criticize the
reasoning in arguments
in which no mention is
made of whether control
groups are used or
whether the control
groups are very much
like the experimental
group.

Notice and criticize the
reasoning in arguments
in which fact and
opinion are
intermingled.

Question claims based on
vague attributions (such
as "Leading doctors
say...") or on
statements made by
celebrities or others
outside the area of
their particular
expertise.

3-5
Buttress their
statements with facts
found in books,
articles, and databases,
and identify the sources
used and expect others
to do the same.

Recognize when
comparisons might not be
fair because some
conditions are not kept
the same.

Seek reasons for
believing something
rather than just
claiming "Everybody
knows that..." or "I
just know" and discount
such claims when made by
others.

Offer reasons for claims
and consider reasons
suggested by others.

K-2
Ask "How do you know?"
in appropriate
situations and attempt
reasonable answers when
others ask the same
question.

